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Greetings, Tena koutou, Kia Orana, Talofa Lava, Malo ‘e Lelei, Bula Vinaka, 
Fakalofa lahi atu, Namaste, Ni Hao, Pagbati.

Dear Parents/Caregiver,	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Week 1


WELCOME BACK TO TERM 2

Welcome back to Term 2, returning students!  We trust you had a 

joyful and adventure-filled holiday.  A special welcome goes out to all 
the new students and families joining us at Leabank Primary School.  

We're thrilled to have everyone back, rejuvenated and eager to 
embark on this busy term ahead of us.


This term we have 10 weeks, this goes through till the 5th of July.

BEST CLASS ATTENDANCE & 100% ATTENDANCE

Best class attendance award goes to Room 14 with 84.65% 

attendance.  Well done and Congratulations Room 14.

Below are the students with 100% attendance award for Term 1:

Congratulations to these students for 100% attendance. 
It’s cool to be in school!

Aadyn-Jae Taihia Eshan Chand Samuel Na’a
Anna Atonio Harmony Campbell Skye Moka

Ariah Leatigaga Kinikinilau Nonu Soane Ali
Ariana Roberts Mele Nonu Tiah Laulua

Brian Cheung Fook Oziah Moka William Eteuati Fepuleai
Elijah Mata Phoebe Fotunga Xia Padernal

WELCOME NEW STAFF MEMBERS

We would like to welcome two new staff members to 

Leabank Primary School.  We are pleased to introduce 
Mrs Pratap who will be teaching a New Entrant class in 
Room 5 and Mrs Bacon who is part of our Support Staff 

working in the Junior School area.







Yours sincerely,

R W Maddren 
Principal

12th May - 18th May : Rotuma Language Week
14th May : Inter-School Rugby
17th May : Pink Shirt Day

26th May - 1st June : Samoan Language Week
27th May - 31st May : Book Week

3rd June : King’s Birthday (school closed)
26th June : Parent-Teachers Interview
28th June : Matariki (school closed)

TERM 2 UPCOMING EVENTS

RUGBY PRE-MATCH: LEABANK SCHOOL & WEYMOUTH SCHOOL

Yesterday, it was an exciting afternoon for 

Leabank and Weymouth Primary School as they 
faced off in a rugby pre-match game at Leabank 

School.  The game was a big hit with students 
and families from both schools coming out to 

support their teams.  It was amazing to see so 
many people excited about inter-school sports!  
Both teams gave it their all and showed great 

sportsmanship throughout the game.

The girls played alongside the boys which was really cool. It showed 

everyone that rugby is a sport for everyone, no matter their gender.  It 
was a fantastic example of how sports can bring people together and 

teach important values like teamwork and respect.

In the end, both teams showed that they're not just great at rugby, but 
also at being good sports, building great relationships.  Hopefully, there 
will be more matches like this in the future, where everyone can come 

together, have fun playing rugby and cheer each other on.




